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227 West Jefferson Boulevard, Room 1308, South Bend, IN 
 
 

SOUTH BEND REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION  
REGULAR MEETING 

 
May 28, 2020 
9:30 a.m. https://tinyurl.com/RDC052820 
Presiding: Marcia Jones, President South Bend, Indiana 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. 
 
1. ROLL CALL 

 
Members Present: Don Inks, Vice-President 

Quentin Phillips, Secretary 
Jake Teshka, Commissioner 
Troy Warner, Commissioner 
Leslie Wesley, Commissioner 

 

Members Absent:   
Legal Counsel: Sandra Kennedy, Esq. 

 
 

Redevelopment Staff: David Relos, RDC Staff 
Mary Brazinsky, Board Secretary  

 

Others Present: 
 

Tim Corcoran 
Daniel Buckenmeyer 
Amanda Pietsch 
Chris Dressel 
Mike Davita  
Zach Hurst 
Kyle Silveus 
Lindsey Schmidt 
Stacia Reusaat 
Clay Harris 
Conrad Damian 
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2. Approval of Minutes 

 
• Approval of Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Thursday, April 23, 2020 

 
Upon a motion by Secretary Phillips, seconded by Commissioner Warner, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved the minutes of the 
regular meeting of Thursday, May 28, 2020. 
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3. Approval of Claims 
 

• Claims Submitted May 28, 2020 

 
Upon a motion by Secretary Phillips, seconded by Vice-President Inks, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved the claims submitted on 
Thursday, May 28, 2020. 

 
4. Old Business 
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5. New Business 

 
 A.  Receipt of Bids 

 
1. 710 Rex & 808-838 Portage 

Mr. Relos presented Receipt of Bids for 710 Rex 808-838 Portage.  Bids were due 
at 9:00 am May 14, 2020 that was cancelled.  No bids were received.  After 30 
days from that date we are able to negotiate if anyone steps forward to purchase 
the lots.  
 

 B.  River East Development Area 
 

1. Budget Request (Lift Station Colfax) 
Mr. Hurst presented a Budget Request (Lift Station Colfax).  This is a budget for 
$550,000 for improvements to the Colfax Lift Station near the intersections of 
Colfax and Sycamore and serves the East Race area.  The equipment is at the 
end of its life cycle, and we have quite a bit of development in the area, namely 
320 at the Cascade and Commerce Center.  The budget for this project will allow 
us to install new pumps that are state-of-the-art and energy efficient.  The new 
equipment will allow up to track more data and be able to support the East Bank 
area into the foreseeable future.  Commission approval is requested.   

 
Upon a motion by Vice-President Inks, seconded by Secretary Phillips, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved Budget Request (Lift 
Station Colfax) submitted on Thursday, May 28, 2020. 
 

2. Budget Request (Seitz Park) 
Mr. Corcoran Presented a Budget Request (Seitz Park).   We are requesting a 
total of $125,000 for pedestrian connectivity and safety improvements at the 
Jefferson Street Bridge, specifically below the Jefferson Street Bridge. These 
improvements will increase sightlines for pedestrians and cyclists between Howard 
Park and Seitz Park minimizing the existing blind corner under the bridge to 
provide a greatly enhanced experience for trail users. A stairway will also be 
constructed connecting the lower river trail up to the sidewalk river bridge deck 
providing even greater connectivity to the East Jefferson shops and Downtown.  
 
These improvements are part of the broader Riverfront Parks and Trails initiative 
and to support the first phase of the Seitz Park reconstruction.  Commission 
approval is requested. 

 
Upon a motion by Vice-President Inks, seconded by Secretary Phillips, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved Budget Request (Seitz 
Park) submitted on Thursday, May 28, 2020. 
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 C.  Other 
 

1. Budget Request (Wayfinding Phase II) 
Mr. Corcoran presented a Budget Request (Wayfinding Phase II).  We are 
requesting a total of $100,000 for the construction of Phase 2 of the City’s 
Wayfinding Signage Plan. The signage will be located in various parts of the City 
thus the total amount will be split between three different TIF areas, River West: 
$60,000, River East: $30,000 and West Washington: $10,000.  This is a project 
that started a couple years ago where we were awarded dollars through the visit 
South Bend-Mishawaka initiative.  The requested amount is our match that will 
allow us more signage for this project.  Commission approval is requested.   

 
Upon a motion by Secretary Phillips, seconded by Vice-President Inks, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved Budget Request 
(Wayfinding Phase II) submitted on Thursday, May 28, 2020. 
 

2. Engineering Services Agreement (TIF Engineers 2020-2022) 
Ms. Kennedy Presented Engineering Services Agreement (TIF Engineers 2020-
2022).   In February 2020 these were approved in a different format.  We have 
been doing this for several years.  In February the Engineering Agreement was in 
its fourth year and was reviewed through Diversity and Inclusion.  By the time this 
was submitted to the Board of Public Works, we changed our procurement policy 
and entered into the new DFO system which means these no longer will be 
submitted to the Board of Public Works.  These are now recreated and devised 
through each department.  No other changes were made to the Agreements.  
What we are asking Commission to do is rescind the previous Engineering 
Services Agreement and Approve the enclosed version of each.   

 
Upon a motion by Commissioner Teshka, seconded by Secretary Phillips, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved to rescind the previous 
Engineering Services Agreement submitted on Thursday, May 28, 2020. 

 
Upon a motion by Secretary Phillips, seconded by Vice-President Inks, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved Engineering Services 
Agreement (TIF 2020-2022) submitted on Thursday, May 28, 2020. 
 

3. Redevelopment Supervisory Services Agreement (DCI 2020-2022) 
Ms. Kennedy Presented a Redevelopment Supervisory Services Agreement (DCI 
2020-2022)   In February 2020 this was approved in a different format.  We have 
been doing this for several years.  In February the Redevelopment Supervisory 
Services Agreement (DCI 2020-2022) was in its fourth year and was reviewed 
through Diversity and Inclusion.  By the time this was submitted to the Board of 
Public Works, we changed our procurement policy and entered into the new DFO 
system which means these no longer will be submitted to the Board of Public 
Works.  These are now recreated and devised through each department.  No 
other changes were made to the Agreements.  What we are asking Commission to 
do is rescind the previous Redevelopment Supervisory Services Agreement (DCI 
2020-2022) and Approve the enclosed version of each. 
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Upon a motion by Secretary Phillips, seconded by Commissioner Warner, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved to rescind the previous 
Redevelopment Supervisory Services Agreement submitted on Thursday, May 
28, 2020. 

 
Upon a motion by Vice-President Inks, seconded by Secretary Phillips, the 
motion carried unanimously, the Commission approved Redevelopment 
Supervisory Services Agreement (DCI 2020-2022) submitted on Thursday, May 
28, 2020. 

 
6. Progress Reports 

A. Tax Abatement 
1. Mr. Buckenmeyer states that there were four tax abatements for two companies 

that were approved over the last couple weeks: 
• Baymar Plastics and woman owned company that is expanding on 

the SE part of South Bend.  They received a personal property tax 
abatement. 

• Midwest Family Broadcasting received three tax abatements.  The 
company started in South Bend several years ago.  They are 
moving back to South Bend from Mishawaka at 316 E Monroe in 
which we have done Redevelopment Rehab.  They have received 
a vacant building tax abatement, personal property tax abatement 
and real property tax abatement all five years in length to support 
them.  They will do significant rehab to the building which will 
house four radio stations and other offices.  The land is ½ a block 
in which they will only develop ¼ of.   In the future we hope to ask 
Redevelopment to purchase ¼ of that block to redevelop.    

B. Common Council   
C. Other 

 
7. Next Commission Meeting: 

Thursday, June 11, 2020, 9:30 a.m. 
 

8. Adjournment 
Thursday, May 28, 2020, 9:47 a.m. 

 

 
David Relos, Property Development Manager  Marcia Jones, President 
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